March Thirty-first 1921. Walter Murray, Esq., M.A., LL.D., F.R.S.C., President, University of Saskatchewan, Saskatoon, Sask. Dear President Murray: -I am to-day in receipt of your letter of March 23rd and am only too glad to give you the information you seek. 1st. None of the members of the Board of Governors of McGill University receive any allowance of any kind. In fact such a thing would be contrary to our Statutes. The same applies to the members of 2nd. the Executive. 3rd. The same applies also to the Chairman of the Board, who is the Chancellor of the University. As we have no Chancellor at the present time, I, as Vice-Chancellor, With all good wishes and hoping to see you soon, I am, Yours faithfully, Principal.